

Our Lady of Perpetual Help Church





Cincinnatus, New York

Administrator: Rev. Douglas Cunningham

Whitney Point Parish Office: 692-3911 **OLPH's Seton Hall:** 863-4750 P.O. Box 711, Whitney Point, NY 13862 P.O. Box 310, Cincinnatus, NY 13040

OLPH

Marathon

Whitney Point

Weekday Mass: **Last Tues of Every Month: 8:30AM** Sunday Masses: 12:00PM

Tues: 8:30AM(Mar.) 10:30AM

(No Mass in Mar.)

8:30AM

Sacrament of Reconciliation: As announced or by appointment

Mission Statement for Our Lady of Perpetual Help Church

"To advance the Kingdom of God by living a Community Life of Love & Worship, Telling the Good News of Jesus Christ."

OLPH PARISH STAFF: Parish Council President–Linda Crowlev. 863-3574 **Vice-President**-Pam Maronev Secretary-Lisa Holt Pastoral Care Lay Ministers: Eileen Callaghan, 745-5502, Anne Dyjak, 315-837-4771, Linda Crowley, Icrowley@zfastest.net Office Secretary- Mary Wied-For bulletin announcements please call 863-4750 or ststephenstpat@syrdio.org by Wed

Sunday in Lent

Baptisms - Please call OLPH's Seton Hall or Whitney Point Office.

Weddings – Please call OLPH's Seton Hall or Whitney Point Office at least 6 months in advance. Sick/Infirm—If you have someone who is sick or in the hospital, please notify one of our Pastoral Care Lay Ministers, Linda, Anne, or Eileen, so they can be pastorally attended to.

FOURTH SUNDAY IN LENT

MARCH 11, 2018

MASS SCHEDULE AND INTENTIONS

Today........03/11/18.... 12:00 PM... In Thanksgiving...by The Warner Family Next Sunday......03/18/18.....12:00 PM... for Antonia Buttigieg...by Josephine Kellogg



LECTOR: Pam Maroney **NEXT SUNDAY:** Hugh Cook

GIFT BEARERS: Bob & Linda Crowley

NEXT SUNDAY: Mike Sheridan, Jeanne Williams

EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS: Ellie Auberger, Bob Crowley, Lisa Holt, Krys Getz

NEXT SUNDAY: Linda Crowley, Hugh Cook, Josephine Kellogg, Pam Maroney **USHERS FOR MAR:** Rich Dyjak & Volunteer **LINENS FOR MAR:** Krys Getz

NO FLOWERS DURING LENT

COFFEE HOUR TODAY: Krys Getz



Everyone is invited to OLPH's coffee hour after Mass every Sunday, in Seton Hall.

Come and have coffee or a cold drink and something sweet. Come and enjoy some good company.



OLPH's Parish Council meeting today, March 11th, after Mass.

Please plan on attending so we can have a quorum and discuss items on the agenda.

The Otselic Valley Church Alliance is once again presenting a Lenten service each Sunday.

Please plan on attending as many as you can. The dates and locations are as follows: Today, March -11 United Presbyterian Church in Cincinnatus (Concert with Countryside Choir)

March -18 Christian Union Church in Cincinnatus /March -25 OLPH Catholic Church in Cincinnatus

Notes: -All Services are at 4:00 pm.(Refreshments Following)

-March 4th and 11th are special concerts and offerings will go to the Musicians.

-All other offerings will go to Rural Services (Rural Services has had some unexpected expenses this winter, including water damage.)

OLPH's Altar Society Meeting next Sunday, March 18th, immediately after Mass, in Seton Hall. All ladies of the parish are more than welcome; please join us.



Catholic Relief Services Rice Bowl: Encountering Andrise - We encounter Andrise, a teacher in Haiti who knows the importance of forming young people who will give back to the community and their country. Reflect on the role teachers have played in bringing you closer to God and your community. How can you support those, worldwide, who are forced to flee their homes to find safety or better opportunities? Visit crsricebowl.org for more.

Memorial Easter Flowers-If you would like to order an Easter Lily, Hyancinth or Tulip in memory of a loved one(s) please indicate on your flower contribution envelope which flower(s) you would like to purchase and who in memory of. Cost is \$12.00 each. There are blank envelopes by the bulletins also. These flowers will decorate our church for the Easter season and after the season you may take you flower home if you wish. Flowers need to be ordered by next Sunday, March 18th. If you already donated for flowers and would like make for one of above flowers please see Mary Wied or Annette Lapierre. Memorial names will be printed in our Easter bulletin.

Formed.org -There are many fantastic Lenten videos and books on formed.org that can enhance your spiritual journey. If you haven't signed up yet to receive these resources, go to Formed.org and register using code, CFMRYY.

Come and Visit with Jesus. Did you know that every Thursday evening, for one hour, you can come and spend some time with Jesus? Eucharistic Adoration is just that; a chance to be within His presence and talk to him one on one. Come for a short amount of time or stay for all of it. **This Thursday, Mar. 15**^{tht}, is at our Whitney Pt. Church.

Stations Of The Cross - Please take note that Our Lady of Perpetual Help Church will not be praying the Stations of the Cross this year due to lack of attendance. ⇒ The Stations of the Cross will be prayed this Friday, March 16th; 6:30pm, at our Whitney Point Church.



CCSS-SP's Lenten Penance Service is Wednesday, March 21st, 7pm, at our Marathon Church.

Fr. Doug and other priests will be available to hear confessions. All parishioners are encouraged to participate in this meaningful experience, as we prepare for the celebration of the Resurrection of our Lord.



The Trials of Saint Patrick: There's More to Saint Patrick than Shamrocks and Snakes Follow Saint Patrick on his dramatic journey

through hardship and loss to mercy and forgiveness. His story will come to life in Augustine Institute Radio Theatre's most recent audio drama featuring award winning actors, cinematic sound effects and music.

Rural Services Take A Break Programs for March 2018:

Monday, March 19th, 1pm- *New York Central College* –Did you know that from 1849-1860 New York Central College was located in McGraw? Mary Kimberly, MicGraw village historian, and Sharon Stavens, will enlighten us about this college that offered education to both black and white, make and female students and had three black professors on its teaching staff. Come join us for this interesting bit of history. **Complete list of programs in March on bulletin board in Seton Hall.**

Year of the Family - Did you know? Sunday Mass for the ill and homebound is available each week on TV and the Syracuse Catholic Television You Tube channel. For a complete list of channels and air times, visit <u>facebook.com/syracuseCTV</u>.

Televised Mass is made possible by your generous donations to the HOPE Appeal.

Today, March 11th, our parish will take up the **Catholic Relief Services Collection.** Funds from this collection help provide food to the hungry, support to displaced refugees, and bring Christ's love and mercy to all people here at home and abroad. Please give generously to the CRSC and *help Jesus in disguise*



STEWARDSHIP REPORT: Last Sunday, March 4, 2018:

Regular Collection: Envs: \$327. Loose: \$159. Total Regular Collection: \$486.

<u>Other Income:</u> Flowers-\$100. 50/50-\$20. **Bills Pd This Week:** \$546.71

Your continued generosity to your parish is so greatly appreciated!

⇒ Please call or email the Parish Office if you would like your 2017 contribution statement: 692-3911, ststephenstpat@syrdio.org

The winner of OLPH's 50/50 Raffle for March was John DeMonte, winning \$10.00, congratulations! John donated it back to Our Lady of Perpetual Help. Thank you. **OLPH's 50/50 raffle tickets** are sold every Sunday before Mass. Someone is always at the table in vestibule selling tickets for \$1. Drawing is once a month and proceeds are split between winner and our parish.

St. Patrick's Day Brunch will be next Sunday, March 18th, following our 8:30am Mass in Whitney Point.

Bring a dish to pass and come enjoy some good Irish music, fun and fellowship as we celebrate our church's patron saint.

Please Pray For Our Following Friends and Family in the Military: SSG Steven Gross, Sgt. Nicholas Stone, Sgt. Heather Fox, Major Corrine Miller (AirForce), Staff Sgt. Justin Blaisdell, UMC Staff Sgt. Dan Votra, Lt. Paul McDonald, Sgt. Megan Ballard, Kris Carstens, Captain Chris Gitro, Sgt. Zachary Reardon USMC, Michael Cruz, LCDR Maria Lescord, A2C Derek Lescord, OS3 Jonathan Schneider, Staff Sgt. Michael Hetzler, A1C Brendan Schneider, LC USMC Daniel Morehouse, Lt. Commander Marvin Joel Scott, III, Brett Hayes, Captain Caleb Miller, Lt. Cpl John Larkin, Jr. USMC, PV2 James McGill, and our pastor, Lt. Colonel Douglas Cunningham

If you have a friend or family member serving our country and would like their name mentioned weekly in our bulletin and to be kept in our prayers, please contact the Parish Office at 863-4750 or 692-3911.